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                   14th July, 2010 
O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Ms. Manjeet Kaur r/o. BE-222, Hari Nagar, New Delhi-110064, alleging medical negligence and professional misconduct on the part of doctors of Kukreja Hospital & Heart Centre, Rajouri Garden, New Delhi (referred hereinafter as the said Hospital), in the treatment administered to her son Master Harshleen Singh.  

The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, written statement of Dr. K.D. Tiwari, Medical Superintendent, Kukreja Hospital & Heart Centre, copy of medical records of the said Hospital and Dr. RML Hospital and other documents on record.

The Delhi Medical Council observed that Master Harshleen Singh (referred hereinafter as the patient) was admitted at the said Hospital on 21st May, 2009 with fever and jaundice for 8 days.  A diagnosis of Typhoid was considered and treated appropriately.  During the course of hospitalization as the fever was not responding malaria was considered as a co-morbidity (which was confirmed by the lab data) and this too was treated as per standard treatment guidelines.  The patient was discharged on 1st June, 2009.  It is, therefore, the decision of Delhi Medical Council that the line of treatment adopted in the management of this case was in accordance with accepted professional practices in such cases, hence, no medical negligence can be attributed in the treatment administered to Master Harshleen Singh.  

Complaint stands disposed.

By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Ms. Manjeet Kaur, w/o Shri Iqbal Singh, BE-222, Hari Nagar, New Delhi – 110064 

Contd/-

( 2 )

2) Medical Superintendent, Kukreja Hospital & Heart Centre, C-1, Vishal Enclave, Rajouri Garden, New Delhi – 110027 

3) Additional Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi-110077 – with reference to letter No. MCI-211(2)(275)/2009-Ethics/29799 dated 18th August, 2009 – for information 

4) Medical Superintendent (Nursing Homes-I), Directorate of Health Services, Govt. of NCT of Delhi, F-17, Karkardooma, Delhi – 110032 – with reference to letter No. F.23(23)/MSNH-I/DHS/HQ/09-10/45086 dated 2nd September, 2009 – for information

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
